

Группа: ТЭК 1/2
Дата проведения: 20.04.2023 г.
Специальность: 38.02.05 Товароведение и экспертиза качества потребительских товаров
Дисциплина: ОУД.03 Иностранный язык
Тема занятия: Литература. Томас Харди «Тэсс из рода д'Эрбервиллей»
Цели занятия:

Дидактическая: углубить и расширить знания и представления студентов по теме;

Развивающая: развивать творческий потенциал студентов;

Воспитательная: воспитывать стремление к совершенствованию английского языка; воспитывать умение работать самостоятельно.

Вид занятия: практическое занятие

Основная литература:

Агабекян И.П. Английский язык для ссузов: учебное пособие. – Москва: Проспект, 2015. – 288 с.

Дополнительная литература: Интернет-ресурсы.

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZxBrCZNh2RE>

Домашнее задание

1. Прочитайте текст. Письменно ответьте на вопросы.

Thomas Hardy

1840-1928

Was born in Dorset, England. He studied as an architect before he went to King's College in London. London life didn't suit him, though, and he returned to Dorset five years later to devote himself to writing.

Although Hardy was a gifted poet and novelist, he did not have an easy start. He could not find a publisher for his first novel, *The Poor Man and the Lady* in 1867, and he almost gave up writing there and then. The next two were published under a different name and it wasn't until 1873 that he got his confidence back and published under his own name.

Most of his novels are set in the semi-fictional county of Wessex and describe his characters' efforts to overcome their circumstances and their desires. Far from the Madding Crowd (1874), The Return of the Native (1878), The Mayor of Casterbridge (1886) and The Woodlanders (1887) are some of his novels which are still loved and admired today for their colourful characterisation and moral messages.

Tess of the d'Urbervilles (1891) tells the story of a poor young farmer's daughter and the events and misfortunes that shape her life. One day her father finds out he has noble ancestry and her life changes. She travels to Trantridge to ask for financial support from a distant relative.

1. When and where was T. Hardy born?
2. What profession did he want to get?
3. Did he like living in London?
4. Was T. Hardy a talented writer and poet?
5. Why did he publish some of his books under a different name?
6. What are his novels about?
7. What is "Tess of the d'Urbervilles" about?

2. Прочитайте отрывок.

... As Tess grew older, and began to see how matters stood, she wished her mother hadn't thoughtlessly given her so many little sisters and brothers, when it was such a trouble to nurse and provide for them. Her mother's way of thinking was that of a happy child: Joan Durbeyfield was simply another in a large family, waiting for help from fate.

Every day seemed to throw upon her young shoulders more of the family burdens, and that Tess should be the representative of the Durbeyfields at the d'Urberville mansion, was taken for granted, in this case it must be admitted that the Durbeyfields were putting forward their fairest family member.

She got off the van at Trantridge Cross, and continued on foot up a hill in the direction of the district known as The Chase, on the borders of which, as she had been informed, Mrs d'Urberville's estate, The Slopes, would be found. It was not a manor in the ordinary sense, with fields, and pastures, and a grumbling farmer, out of whom the owner

had to squeeze an income for himself and his family by hook or by crook. It was more, far more; a country house built for enjoyment pure and simple, with not an acre of troublesome land attached to it beyond what was required for residential purposes, and for a little fancy farm kept by the owner, and tended by a bailiff. The crimson brick lodge came first in sight, up to its eaves in thick evergreen trees. Tess thought this was the mansion itself, till passing through the side gate with some anxiety, and onward to a turn in the drive, the house itself stood in full view. It was built recently - indeed almost new — and of the same rich red colour as the lodge. Far behind the corner of the house, stretched the soft emerald landscape of The Chase - a truly impressive area of forest land, one of the few remaining ancient woodlands in England, where mistletoe was still found on aged oaks, and where enormous yew trees had grown since their branches were cut for bows. All of which, however, though visible from The Slopes, was outside of the estate.

Everything on this property was bright, thriving, and well kept - acres of greenhouses stretched across the grounds down to the trees. Everything looked like money - like the last coin issued from the Mint. The stables, surrounded by Austrian pine trees and evergreen oaks, and fitted with every modern appliance, were as dignified as a church hall. On the huge lawn stood an ornamental tent, with its door facing her.

Simple Tess Durbeyfield stood gazing in apprehension on the edge of the gravel driveway. Her feet had brought her to this point before she had quite realised where she was; and now everything was the opposite of what she had expected.

"I thought we were an old family; but this is all new!", she said, in her innocence. She wished that she had not fallen in so readily with her mother's plans for "claiming kin," and had tried to find assistance nearer home.

The d'Urbervilles - or Stoke-d'Urbervilles, as they at first called themselves - who owned all this, were a somewhat unusual family to find in such an old-fashioned part of the country. Parson Tringham had spoken truly when he said that Tess's father, John Durbeyfield, was the only real descendant of the old d'Urberville family existing in the county, or near it. He might have added, what he knew very well, that the Stoke-d'Urbervilles were no more d'Urbervilles than he was himself. Yet it must be admitted that this family had a good basis upon which to attach a name which sadly needed restoring to a good position.

3. Письменно соедините слово и его обозначение. Выпишите слова, которые упоминались в тексте.

1 mansion	a) a large country house dating from the Middle Ages including the land and buildings around it
2 cottage	b) a very large house
3 stables	c) a small house at the entrance to the grounds of a large house
4 lodge	d) a small house in the country
5 manor	e) a large building used for public events
6 shed	f) a building where horses are kept
7 hall	g) a glass building where plants are grown
8 greenhouse	h) a small building for keeping garden tools in

4. Посмотрите видео Thomas Hardy "Tess of D'Urbervilles" Summary.

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZxBrCZNh2RE>

Фото выполненных заданий высылаем на почту

yulichka.kosova.1998@mail.ru

**В письме обязательно указать фамилию, группу, число, за которое
сделали домашнее задание!**

Выполненное задание отправить до 21.04.2023!